
Garfield Township 
 Board Meeting Minutes 
December 14, 2020 

 
Called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Byl leading the Pledge of Allegiance, Board members present were 
Byl, Clayton, Lard & Yarhouse. Roland was absent. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes from November 16, 2020 meeting was made by Clayton and supported by Lard. 
All ayes, motion carried. 
 
Agenda: The meeting agenda was reviewed, no changes made. 
 
Supervisor Notes:  Board of Review is set for Tuesday December 15, 2020 at 8:30 am-meeting will be held 
outside.  The Financial Statement (Standard Budget Report) was handed out along with the Audit from Baird, 
Cotter and Bishop, P.C. 
 
Public Comment:  Kevin Tubbs reported that the property next to the Fire Department, (that was discussed 
over the last 6 months), the property owner would like an answer.  The owner is offering this property to the 
Township for $10,000.00.  The building is historical but beyond repair.  It was agreed to put this topic on the 
January agenda for the Board to review. 
Kevin wondered if the Fire Department could use the Capitol Fund to purchase equipment and tools as 
needed.   
 
Old Business: 
Tilson Company – November meeting brought to this to the Board. A letter of intent is needed to go into 
negotiations with this company. They are requesting to use a 50x50 in the North West corner of the cemetery 
for a cell tower. 
 
New Business: 
Tilson Company - A motion was made by Clayton to pursue this with a letter of intent, seconded by Lard.  All 
ayes, motion carried. 
Byl will have a title search done for this property and also for the Township property on Hillcrest. 
The Board was given a letter and photos that will go to L.G.Roberts where he has several items stored at his 
business site, asking him to remove and clean-up the area. 
 
Approval of Bills: 
Motion to approve December bills made by Lard, seconded by Yarhouse.  All ayes, motion carried. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn by Yarhouse, Supported by Byl. All ayes, motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 
 
Next meeting January 25, 2020 at 7:00 pm.  Note:  If we can’t meet outdoors the meeting will be on Zoom. 
 
 
 
___________________________     __________________________         
Supervisor, David Byl       Clerk, Janet Clayton 


